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Hardship Letter for City of Burnaby Board of Variance 

Date: June 12, 2017 

Applicant Name: Olivo and Maria Agosti 

Project address: 6766 Kitchener St, Burnaby, Be. 

To the Board of Variance, 

We are appealing to the board to allow our aluminum patio deck cover to remain in place. We 

ask the Board of Variance for their support and consideration regarding this matter. 

The patio deck cover was installed in 1991, I had it installed after I had a major work accident 

(electrocuted with 2nd degree burns) to create an area where I could conduct rehabilitation work while 

enjoying being outdoors and being protected by the elements. During that time, my wife decided to 

open a home daycare to help us out financially . She used this area to bring the children outside in a safe 

controlled area. As my wife and I are both retired (68 & 75 years old), we continue to use this space as 

a place of enjoyment for us. With my health issues sometimes going out is not an easy task for both of 

us due to mobility. We enjoy playing our game of cards and having our coffee on our patio throughout 

the year. Furthermore, as my children had my grandchildren this area is still being used when my wife 

and I are caring for them, it is a place where we can enjoy playing and spending time with our family. 

Upon a site visit from the City of Burnaby in 2015 stemming from a separate issue, inspectors 

realized a patio cover was installed. Back in 1991, we did not know that a patio deck cover required a 

permit and as a result we now need to apply to the Board of Variance to extend the allowable building 

depth. We apologize for this, it was our error. I take full responsibility and seek to make right with the 

City of Burnaby. 

We have had communication with many of our neighbors, and none have had any issues 

regarding our deck furthermore my two adjoining neighbours signed a letter of support. Feel free to 

contact them to verify their positions. 

If we would have known back in 1991 that a work permit was required for our patio cover, I 

would have proceeded in that manner. I have lived in Burnaby for more than 50 years and currently at 

the same address for 37 years, we have never had any negative dealings with the City of Burnaby. 

Ultimately, we appeal to the board to allow our deck cover to remain as it is, for us its more 

than a patio deck cover, it's a place where my wife and I can enjoy time together with each other and 

our family throughout the year. I have attached photos of my grandchildren utilizing this space while in 

our care. 

Thank you for your time and consideration. 

Regards, 

!2ttJriJ 



June 8, 2017 

Dear members of the board of Variance; 

I am a neighbor of 6766 Kitchener St., my name is kl~ ~~ 'I\.J . of 6778 
Kitchener St. I would like to state that I have no prob lems witti1l'le aJl-ren't patio deck 
cover that Mr. Agosti keeps on his property adjoining mine. Thank you. 

Regards, 



June 8, 2017 

Dear members of the board of Variance; 

I am a neighbor of 6766 Kitchener St., my name is ~'LL \"H.l~ of 6762 
Kitchener St. I would like to state that I have no problems with the current patio deck 
cover that Mr. Agosti keeps on his property adjoining mine. Thank you. 
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